
Roundup Chamber of Commerce Meeting Minutes 6/24/25 

Members Present:  Connie Gunter, Kenny Davis, Shawn Dutton, Darcy Dutton, Cheri Tate, 
Daryl Tate, Deanna Harris, Rich Durgin, Bill Edwards, Sandra Gebhardt. Guests Present: 
Shirley Richards, Karyn Zador, 

Approve Agenda: Cheri Tate made a motion to approve the agenda; Kenny Davis seconded 
it. Motion carried. 

Approve Minutes: Shawn Dutton made a motion to approve the minutes; Daryl Tate 
seconded it. Motion carried. 

Treasurer Report: Connie Gunter reported that the chamber had 4 deposits totaling 
$200.00 from memberships. There were 2 debts, $747.33 to Key Insurance for our annual 
insurance, $100.00 to Roundup Rodeo for sponsorship. The beginning balance was 
$5,679.91 and the ending balance was $5,032.58. Cheri Tate made a motion to accept the 
treasurer report; Shawn Dutton seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

New Business 

Norma Zolnikov came to talk to the chamber about getting an economic tourism grant for 
Roundup. Norma is going to all the groups in town and giving them the information on this 
grant, and looking for suggestions on what people think would help get visitors to Roundup. 
She hopes to be able to apply for this grant in 2026. 

Christmas Stroll: Karen Zador and Shirley Richards came to the meeting to discuss the 
Christmas Stroll for this year. After a discussion Karen Zador and Shirley Richards would 
like to help Sandra Gebhardt with the vendor part of the stroll. 

Meeting Place: Rich Durgin brought up that we could use a new meeting place. Rich Durgin 
and Connie Gunter talked with the school’s district office and that room is available on the 
days we meet. Cheri Tate made a motion to move our meetings to the District Office; 
Connie Gunter seconded it. Motion carried. 

Old Business 

4th of July Parade: Daryl Tate and Cheri Tate showed the group the signage that they had 
made for the parade. There are 2 magnetic signs for the doors on their pickup and a large 
banner for the back.  

 

 

 


